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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 
Now that the New Year has come and gone, we had 
a light schedule as a council in January.  Let’s re-
view the events that occurred.   
 
Our Bingo Crew has recruited many new brothers 
to assist in our monthly games.  The January Bingo 
event approached the century mark with partici-
pants. As a result, Sophia Academy will be reward-
ed handsomely due to the number of paying en-
trants.  Thank you to the entire Bingo Crew for 
their role in increasing attendance and growing 
revenue. The next Parish Bingo is on Thursday, 
February 26th. 
 
January also included a Past Grand Knight’s meet-
ing, which I attended with our Financial Secretary.  
The meeting was very enlightening, as well as, in-
formative. The knowledge we gain at these meet-
ings is instrumental in pushing our council onward 
and upward.   
 
Last month also included our first mail-out for   
annual dues. I am pleased to state that we have  
already received payment from roughly 35 percent 
of our brothers. Thank you!  If you haven’t already 
received it, please let us know.  If you have received 
it and have yet to make payment of $40, please 
bring it along with you to our next meeting. 
 
February ushers in many opportunities for council 
members to fulfill their fraternal duties.  The up-
coming events are as follows: 
 

Fish Fry Friday -  
Our annual practice run will be on Febru-
ary 13, 2015 this year, and our first official 
Fish Fry will take place on February 18, 
2015, Ash Wednesday, 
 
Our regular Friday evening event will 
begin on February 20, 2015 and will  
conclude on March 27, 2015.   
 
Please contact Tom Simon at 770-378-8999 
or one of the team Captains to volunteer 
for positions that are still available. 
 

 Elaine Clark Center –  
This is yet another great opportunity for 
our brotherhood to volunteer.  Please con-
tact Chairperson Joe DeVita at 770-451-

5224 to offer your service. 
 
After a brief absence, we will be spending 
time Saturday February 21st and Saturday 
February 28th working and cleaning the 
grounds.  We look forward to seeing you 
there. 
 

 Homeless Shelter –  
Here is a great opportunity to help some of 
our community’s less fortunate.  We will 
be leaving the Church on Sunday Febru-
ary 15th and returning the following day at 
noon.   
 
If you have yet to participate, please give it 
some consideration. Our presence is ex-
tremely beneficial for the homeless and 
also a truly rewarding experience for those 
who participate. 
 
Free Throw Tournament- 
We can always use some volunteers to  
assist Bryan Kler with running the District 
Tournament elimination for 9-14 year olds 
on Sunday February 22nd from 10AM to 
noon in the All Saints gym. 
 

I hope that everyone had a chance to experience 
the “Taste of All Saints” event.  We are also lining 
up talent for our second  “Concert Series” perfor-
mance.   
 
Valentine’s Day is just around the corner, so don’t 
forget that special someone.  I am still researching 
bouquet pricing and will keep you all informed.   
Let’s have a great February! 
 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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New First Degree Brothers on January 27th 

Allen  Sardie Donald Peppers 

We were honored to host a combined first degree with the Georgia Tech Council 14496 at 
McGivney Hall on January 27th.  Our council exemplified two new brothers, Sardie and 
Peppers, while Georgia Tech received two new brothers as well.  From the perceived age of 
the new knights, it is easy to see which two went to Tech.  It is a pleasure to see 18 to 21 
year-olds joining the Order. We have a very close relationship with the Tech council. 
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Knights Place 500th Ultrasound Machine 
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Three New Second Degree Brothers 

Three of our very new council brothers progressed to the second degree at the St. Benedict in Johns 
Creek exemplification on Wednesday January 21st. Shown (L-R) are Will Newlands, Matthew Pike, and 
Doug Newlands. Yes, Will is the son of Doug Newlands.  Our Chancellor, Bill Camden,  Past District 
Deputy Stan Wasowski, and Brother Dick Marklein were present to view the honors and assist. 
 
A mere three days later, on January 24th, these same three brothers became 3rd Degree at St. Monica. 
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11 Brothers Progress to 3rd Degree on Jan. 24th 

     Dave Hartman              Jim Langford                Greg Gillins 

     Doug McALeer                Ron Curtis                 Vincent Annaloro 

       Jeff Berklich                     Matt Pike                    Paul McKee 4 
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11 Brothers Progress to 3rd Degree on Jan 24th 

       Doug Newlands             Will Newlands  

Continued 
 
 
 
This father and son 
combo went together 
to St. Monica to obtain 
their third degree.  
 

Congrats to the      
Newlands!! 

Brothers have asked about the new Sophia Academy that the All Saints Parish  
Bingo games are sponsoring with a large portion of the proceeds. This is a new 
Marist School on Dresden Drive just starting out as Atlanta’s newest independent 
Catholic school. Know that the proceeds are going to a worthy cause. 
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Brother Carr Leads Mercedes Atlanta Move 
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We all know that Council 11402 has its share of movers and shakers with mayors, councilmen, policemen, and others 
in our ranks. Brother Christopher Carr is the Commissioner for Economic Development reporting to Governor Deal. 
He was instrumental in convincing Mercedes to move its U.S. headquarters to the Atlanta area from New Jersey.  
 
This AJC article on January 7th told the story. Carr’s family are longtime members of the parish. Carr himself is a   
Eucharistic Minister at our Masses.  We can be proud of the important community outreach of our members.  
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Sir Knight Bill Allen (left) was 
pleased to be presented at the 
January Council meeting with 
his Honorary Life Award by Past 
Grand Knight Lou Hlad.  
 
The honor awards him a perma-
nent plastic membership card 
replacing yearly paper ones and 
reduces his annual dues from $40 
to $10.  
 
To qualify, a member must be 65 
years of age and have been a 
member for 25 consecutive years.  
 
A special lapel pin also takes the 
place of the ordinary member 
pin worn by other brothers. 
 
There are definite advantages to 
becoming a senior citizen. 

Bill Allen Earns Honorary Life Award 

Parish Bingo—January Results 
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Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the January 22nd event drew         
another respectable 97 paying players. This number was about equal to last month. Total income 
was $1,494 with $660 paid out in prizes for gross proceeds of $834.  We also netted half of all 50/50 
tickets sold.  
 
Other fixed costs included a $50 license fee, and a need to pay 7% sales tax on total income, and 
cost of supplies. The food sales had a slight loss when the voluntary donations were slightly short. 
 

 
Overall, this monthly fun social event is profitable and very worthwhile. See you February 26th. 
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Free Throw Tournament Held Jan 25th 
On Sunday, January 25,  boys and girls competed separately and in their respective 
age divisions by performing basketball free throws for points.  Lucky participants 
were randomly selected and received small glow-in-the-dark Knights of Columbus 
basketballs.   
 
Ten boys and girls from the Dunwoody area were named council level champions of 
the 2015 Knights of Columbus Basketball Free Throw Championship and have 
earned the right to compete at the District level competition.   
 
Cooper Rosen was the 9-year-old boys champion and Camdyn Kler was the 9-year- 
old girls’ champion.  In the 10-year-old bracket, Kate Reaves was the girls champi-
on and Ryan Smith was the boys champion. 11 year-old champion in the boys divi-
sions was Jake Kaminsky and Alexis Vandenberghe was the girls’ champion.   
 
The 12-year-old boys division was won by Simon Haq.  There were no 12-year old 
girl contestants.   The 13-year-old boys’ division was won by Nick Pierce. There 
were no 13-year old girl contestants. The boys’ 14 year old champion was Sean 
O’Grady and the girls champion was Christina Miles.  
 
Each of these winners will now compete in the District competition held on Sunday, 
February 22, at the All Saints Catholic Church Gym from 10am – 12pm.  Winners 
of the District will then compete in the State championship.  
 
Considering last year we had four kids from Council 11402 win the State Champion-
ship, I only pray that these kids, win or lose have a great time and memories that 
will last a lifetime.  I congratulate all boys, girls, parents, volunteers and especially 
fellow Knights for this awesome event.   — Youth Director, Bryan Kler 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 

Continuing firm backing for Parish Bingo now  
supporting Marist Sophia Academy School. 

 
Strong Knight backing for Christ Renews His Parish 

(CRHP) men’s and woman’s retreats. 
 

Preparing for Feb 22nd DistrictFree Throw               
Tournament. 

 
Continue sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 

 
Continued our collections  via a box at the door of 

McGivney Hall for “Pennies for Heaven” spare change 
given to Conyers Monastery.  Also see above. 

 
Collected 50 toys at “Desserts with Santa” on Dec. 6th to 

contribute to Dunwoody Police Christmas Program. 
 

Sponsoring four diocesan seminarians for 2015. Two  
became priests last year. Two new candidates added. 

 

Council Reaches Out to Our Widows 

9 

Because our 50 deceased brother knights have 
left a large number of council widows still in the 
area, our officers have decided to reach out to 
them in a new  ministry. It was the intent of Fr. 
Michael J. McGivney to aid widows and  or-
phans as a cornerstone of the Order, and so we 
will now undertake a long-overdue campaign. 
 
The officers have put together a spreadsheet of 
the last known whereabouts of our beloved    
widows to be used as a contact list of them and their family relatives. This list will 
be used to offer them complimentary tickets to our fish frys and other events,   
inform them and relatives of the honoring of their deceased at our memorial 
Masses, and offer to assist them should they need our help with any unforeseen 
tasks around the home. 
 
A committee has been formed under brother Joe Kane to pen letters advising 
them of our interest in their needs, to print special ID cards indicating that their 
ticket prices are complementary, asking if they wish to continue receiving our 
newsletters and announcements,  and trying to stay in close contact wish them as 
part of our council family. 
 
This will be a permanent ministry. 
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 Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) Retreat 

Attached is the brochure that can be used to reserve room in the 
Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) retreats already scheduled for 
February 2015. There are independent retreats for men and women. 
Save the date of the men’s retreat and encourage your wife to 
schedule the women’s. 
 
Over 50 knights have attended this spiritually-uplifting retreat over 
the past three years. You may also sign up on the All Saints web site 
allsaints.us if you wish. Handouts will be provided in church as well 
during the coming months. Join Us. 
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 After two years of service as our District 7 Deputy, 

Stan Wasowski has stepped aside in favor of a          
replacement. Sir Knight Kyle Simonis takes up the 
mantle as our new District Deputy. 
 
Kyle was most recently the Past Grand Knight of the 
Georgia Tech Council #14496. He is a fifth year Aero-
space Engineer with a minor in Computer  Science at 
Tech. He is single and has been a Brother for five 
years as well. He is currently also serving as Faithful 
Captain of the Archbishop John Donoghue Assembly 
#3313.  
 
Simonis will continue to oversee four councils while   
reporting to the State Deputy: 
 

Atlanta Council #660 
All Saints Council #11402 
Georgia Tech Council #14496 
Basilica of the Sacred Heart #15848 
 

Our New District Deputy 

Big Crowds for Council Meetings  
This scene is an 
example of the  
record crowds 
we are starting 
to see at our 
monthly council 
business meet-
ings. 
 
We thank our 
brothers for 
their interest in 
all the important 
things we do for 
the parish and 
the community. 
 
Come home if 
you’ve been 
away. 

11 
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Pay Council Dues Electronically !! 

Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting  more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name. 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2014 dues at $41.52  for this 
convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tues. Feb 3rd, 2015.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047 

 
  
2nd Degree—Wednesday,  Feb. 15th, Atlanta Council 660 on Buford Highway 
 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday,  Febraury 24th at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates by 6:45 PM. 
 
 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, (then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Bill Camden at billcamden@hoscs.com for more info. 
 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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http://www.kc11402.org/
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Today, I want to address the growth of the Order. Membership growth is the fuel 
that keeps this great fraternal engine running. All of our charitable works at the 
council, state, national and international level are thanks to our hard-working 
members. And more members equals more charity. 

We know that the membership blitz is a tried and true way for councils to get 
more men to join. We see these pushes often in March, in celebration of Founder’s 
Day, and again in October. These drives are successful because brother Knights 
have increased visibility speaking or presenting during and after Masses and at 
special events. We must remember that we have a duty to ask each and every 
Catholic gentleman to join our ranks for the good of the Church, the community 
and the Order.  

During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask men to join and to bring their 
families into the Knights of Columbus family. You probably know an eligible Cath-
olic man you could ask today. What if the only reason he hasn’t joined is because 
no one has asked him yet?  

When telling a prospect about the strengths of the Order, don’t forget our greatest 
fraternal benefit: our insurance program. This is often a “selling point” to a poten-
tial member who is on the fence. Many members become Knights simply to be able 
to buy coverage to protect their family. Soon after, they realize the good our chari-
table works do for their community, and they are proud to be members.  

As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, I look forward to 
helping us grow in fraternity in any way that I can.  

 

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            
  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

        February Tip --  Ask Eligible Men to Join 
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February Birthdays  

Denis Shortal                   1st 

Norb Braza                      2nd 

Thomas Kelly                  2nd 

Mike Laponzina              3rd 

Alex Williams                  3rd 

Mike Keown                    4th 

Alexis Uwilingiyimana   5th 

Mark Zamora                 5th 

Ben Frye                          6th 

Joe Devita                        7th 

Bryce Hodges                   7th 

Vincent Annaloro            8th 

Christopher Carr            8th            

Chris Murtha                   8th 

Gray Plunkett                10th 

Mark Balmes                  11th 

Andy Diaz                       11th 

Al Alberghini                  12th 

Wiley Maloof                  12th 

Joseph Stutz                   12th 

Chris Boller                    13th 

Ty Leon                           13th 

Dave Bertrand                16th 

David Cahn                     16th 

Randy Ceryan                16th         

Lou Hlad                        16th 

David Pyle                      16th  

Bryan Kerr                     17th 

Paul Borer                      19th 

Dec. Paul Doppel           19th 

John Hansberry             19th     

Glenn Gray                    20th 

Robert Svoboda             20th 

Jerry Bisig                      22nd 

Richard Ducote             22nd 

Msgr. Hugh Marren     22nd 

John Klein                     24th 

Allen Sardie                   24th 

Tom Sheeran                 24th 

John Shepherd              24th 

Tom Tarr                      24th 

Scott Klinger                 24th 

Doc Malone                   26th 

Jim Masak                     26th 

Philip McGonegal         26th 

Alex Morgan                  28th 

Jon Myers                       28th 

 

   Council Significant Dates 
February Wedding Anniversaries 

 
      Date                                                                Years 

 

          3rd    Nathan & Norma Bork                     64 

         11th    Ray & Jo Gustin                                62 

         11th    Dick & Mary Calupca                       54 

          28th    Harvey & Arla Mae Moskowitz       51 

           6th    John & Judith Vail                             49            

           6th    Tom & Linda Livengood                    44 

         23rd    Dean & Mary Trantow                      41                                                                    

           8th    Tim & Sharon Von Gal                      29 

         17th   John & Jodie Knight                  25 

          25th    Tom & Tisch Sheeran                         9 

          24th    Pat & Joy Fahey                                 1  
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 
 
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Mike Walker            Wiley Maloof 
     George Swartz          Jim Callison               
     George Doyle            Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Al Kosek                    Dave Jeanson 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane  
            

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet 
 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
 

Paul Nacey   Jack Knight    Jorge Carranza 
Bro. John Klein    Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 
 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
 

Our Beloved Widows 
 
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale    Jaye Norman    By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)      Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy      Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero   
Pat Addison    Carol Bieszak    Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss     Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe    Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell     Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Bill Camden’s son, Conan 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles & wife Stephanie 
James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette Fox, 57 
Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Joe Mitchell’s aged mother 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Memento Languorem 
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                 Memento Mori 
We have heard the sad news that the son of Brother Nathan Bork 
and wife Norma, Nathan Bork Jr, 62, passed away from heart com-
plications. He was a police officer in Boston. The Borks are long-
time members of our parish and will celebrate their 64th wedding 
anniversary in February. Please pray for the family during this     
period of grief. 
 
We have lost our 50th council brother. William D. O’Connor was a 
widower and an Alzheimer's sufferer.  His brothers served as        
acolytes at his funeral on January 24th. Please pray for him and the 
family. 

50 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Bill H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Paul  J. Reale              11/10/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

16 

William D. O’Connor 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillian             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards         (Lead)        Bryan St. Romain       678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com 
                                  Edgar Pierson              770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net             
                          
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Bill Luckert                 770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com     
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com  
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Open            
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church 

Directory Pictures/Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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February 
 Council 

Mtg 
 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

18 

Assembly 
Meeting 

Mary Our 
Queen 

6:15 Rosary 

7 Dinner/ 
7:30 Mtg 

February 2015 

Free 
Throw 
District 
Tourney 
10-2 PM 

Men’s 
Club 

Meeting 
Social 

Hall 6:30 

Elaine Clark 
Work Day 

Knights 
Homeless 

Shelter Night 

Men’s CRHP 
Retreat 

Men’s CRHP 

Elaine Clark 
Work Day 

Test  
Fish Fry  

5 PM-7PM 
Knights/
Guests  
Only 

First 
Fish Fry  

5 PM-8PM 
Public 
Invited 

Friday #1 
Fish Fry  

5 PM-8PM 
Public 
Invited 

Friday #2 
Fish Fry  

5 PM-8PM 
Public 
Invited 

Evening of Feb. 21 
Morning of Feb. 22 

Note that this 
month’s 4th degree 
Assembly meeting 
at Mary Our 
Queen is moved to 
Wednesday 11th 


